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	 The Lynde and Harry Bradley Foundation



   from Cynthia Friauf

June 18, 2007

Terri,

I asked Mandy to review the WIPFLI contract and discuss with you any concerns she may have with the contract.  Mandy relayed your discussion but I still have concerns.  The current contract lacks several provisions for a typical ongoing accounting firm engagement contract.  I’ve listed below some of the things that the current contract lacks:

· Number of days notice required to break the engagement

· Rate per hour for Mavis or staff assistance (The contract should also say they will talk to you first about bringing in specialists and give you fee quotes for work outside the scope)

· Additional responsibilities or special projects outside of the scope of an ongoing engagement should have a separate contract

· Scope of responsibilities for the ongoing engagement (a specific set of duties Mavis will do on an ongoing basis)

· Provision for service provider substitution (we should have the option to terminate the contract immediately if they substitute someone for Mavis)

· Provision for rate per hour changes (this happens every year at public accounting firms.  We should have a clause that says the rate per hour cannot exceed an amount, usually cost of living inflation factor or a stated percent you are willing to live with.  If this is not included, you may face some costly surprises) 

· Limit on how much can be billed per month (your budget amount) for normal services (right now, WIPFLI has an open contract to bill an unlimited amount each month)

· Confidentiality clause

· Policy on use of Foundation assets (only because they work on our premises)

· Use of Foundation as reference or as a client in materials (typically the contract says they have to ask for permission first)

Having worked in public accounting for many years, I know the typical issues that arise with clients and billing.  They are all of the above.  

Ultimately, all of the issues above have an effect on billing and my suggestions are meant to control costs.  Mavis’s current billing rate is $180 per hour.  If she works 8 hours per week for 50 weeks, the Foundation will pay $72,000.  Currently, there is nothing in the contract that would prevent WIPFLI (Mavis and associates) from incurring more than 400 hours per year or capping our costs at $72,000.  If you asked WIFLI to include all of the items above, they would not be surprised.  

Lastly, as I look toward budgeting for next year, the consulting fees for WIPFLI will have a separate line.  Having a contract for fees now will eliminate budget issues for next year.  Also, it is common for accounting firms to give a discount on fees for an ongoing engagement. 

I hope this is helpful and I’m around if you want to discuss any of the items above.     
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